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The Parent Press


November 9, 2007
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From the Principal………                 





Dear Parents,





	A very special word of thank you to our eighth graders and their first grade church buddies for spending time together last week while planting flower bulbs around the parish property.  It is great to see the older students working with the younger students and modeling to them.  We all will enjoy the fruits of their labor next spring when the beautiful flowers begin to bloom and show Our Lord’s beauty of nature.


	Another very special word of thank you is in order to Mrs. Murray, seventh grade teacher, and Mr. George Robben, parishioner and grand parent of Kyle King (4B) and Justin Robben (6C).  Mrs. Murray worked on the school piece and Mr. Robben worked with his fellow military buddies to put together a very educational and moving tribute in celebration of Veteran’s Day.  Mr. Robben and eight of his fellow military buddies shared their experiences of World War II, the Korean War, and the Vietnam War with students in grades 4-8.  Thanks to the heroism of these nine men, and the thousands and thousands of other men and women in the military services, the United States remains as a strong and free country.  We all owe a deep debt of gratitude to them.  The day after tomorrow, Sunday, November 11, is Veteran’s Day.  A wonderful way to say thank you is by bringing the entire family to church to praise Our Lord and say an extra few prayers for all veterans and all active military personnel.


	Please keep our eighth grade students in your prayers all day on Monday, November 12, as they experience their Confirmation Retreat at the Athenaeum of Ohio in Mt. Washington.  Also, let us pray for them as they go to Camp Kern on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, and then take their high school placement tests next Saturday.


Now that the first quarter has ended and we have had time to pull together a great deal of information, we are very pleased and proud to share information regarding students who achieved the following recognition:


	8th grade First Honors:  13 students


	8th grade Second Honors:  15 students


	7th grade First Honors:  17 students


	7th grade Second Honors:  28 students


      Academic Honor Award:


	6th Grade:  33 students


	5th Grade:  52 students


	4th Grade:  50 students


Congratulations to all who have achieved these awards.  A full list of the students receiving these awards is enclosed in today’s Home-School Envelope.


	We just completed the attendance statistics for the first quarter.  We are pleased to share that the overall rate of attendance for the first quarter has risen to 97.7%.  This is fantastic.  


 	Many thanks to the few parents who responded to our plea for more help in the cafeteria and with catered lunch.  These few will make a difference but do not fill our daily need.  Having enough help with the lunch program is an ongoing problem each year and in all schools.  Having consulted with other Catholic elementary schools in the area, it seems that it is time, as they do, to initiate an annual cafeteria fee for all families.  In the months to come, I will put together such a proposal for next school year.  The proposal will include the opportunity for all families to earn this cafeteria fee back if they so desire.  In the meantime for the rest of this school year, we do need a consistent supply of volunteers.  A huge word of thank you for all who are
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faithful volunteers now.  Please hang in there with us.  If you can volunteer, please call Joan Mattei (251-9726) or Denise Rodgers (451-8143).


	Please take a few minutes to review the Snow Day and Severe Weather procedures found on page 15 of the Parent-Student Handbook.  We follow whatever Oak Hills announces for weather related closings, delays, and early dismissals.  Please listen to the various media sources for the announcement regarding what Oak Hills had decided to do.  You will not hear the name of St. Dominic School for weather related closings, delays, or early dismissals.  Please do not call school seeking information.


	The Education Commission meeting on Monday, November 12, has been cancelled.  The next Education Commission meeting will be held Monday, December 10.


	Don’t forget the PTO meeting on November 13, at 7:00 p.m.  Please come and support the efforts of the PTO officers.  You will hear a presentation regarding student nutrition.


	Please remember that Monday, November 19, is a full day of school followed by conferences from 3:45-8:30 p.m.  There is no school on Tuesday, November 20; however, conferences run from 3:00-7:00 p.m.  Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, November 21, 22 and 23, school will be closed to celebrate Thanksgiving.  School reopens on Monday, November 26.


	Don’t forget that the PTO Book Fair will be open to all in the parish and community after all the masses next Saturday and Sunday.  This is a great opportunity to do some Christmas shopping.


	The pull tab count at this time stands at 163,119 or 102 lbs.  We have 16.3% of our goal of 1,000,000 tabs this year.  Please make this a family project to save the tabs for school and the aluminum cans for the blue recycling bin by the gym.


	As we approach Thanksgiving Day, take time within your family to talk about the many blessings Our Lord gives us each day.  Have the family share some of their blessing thoughts in the car as the family rides to church this Sunday.





		Yours in Christ,











		Al Grote











Servers:


8:15 a.m. Mass - 


	Monday:	11/12	John Witte, Nicholas Wittrock  


	Tuesday:	11/13	Nicole Bell, Olivia Carroll 


	Wednesday:	11/14	Jessica Hinkel, Danielle Hoffman  


	Saturday:	11/17	Kelly Laib, Natalie Lietz 





Saturday:  4:30 p.m. Mass   11/17	 Krista Brinker


     		 Colleen Schroer


Sunday:   11/18


7:30 a.m. Mass	Ben Nutter, Mark Specker


9:30 a.m. Mass 	Jack Langlitz, Linda Langlitz


11:30 a.m. Mass	John Lucas, Eric Rivera	





Lunchroom – 11/12 – 11/16


	Monday:	Jean Knierim, Denise Allgeyer


	Tuesday:	Maria Moster, Meg Morris


	Wednesday:	Cheri Vale, Joan Burke


	Thursday:	Patty Kingdom, Tina Volz


	Friday:	Kim Luken, Jenny Berndsen


	


Catered Lunch – 11/12 – 11/16


	Monday:	 Colleen Albertz


	Tuesday:	 Denise Rodgers


	Wednesday:	 Sandy Finfrock


	Thursday:	 Trina Bredestege, Julie Murray


	Friday:	 Jenny Bethel  





Grocery Certificates – 11/10 – 11/11


	Saturday 4:30	Barb Kingrey, Louise Shields


	Sunday 7:30		Diane Geiger, Debbie Sinnard


	9:30		Linda Nutter, Jenny Jacobs


	11:30	Karen Weber, Julie Schloemer








End of school day certificate fillers:  11/12 & 11/14


Monday:  Jenny Berndsen 	Wednesday:  Molly Wagner





Ice Cream Sales –   		 	Roberta Davoran


          11/16				Janet Fisher


                      			  





Library  –  11/12 – 11/16


	Monday:	Becky Specker


	Wednesday:	Sharon Ochs, Tina Volz


	Thursday:	Maria Moster


	Friday:	Nicki Berning
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Spirit Shop Hours:  The first and third Friday of every month from 2:45 pm - 3:05 pm and every Monday morning from 7:45am - 8:05am.








If your child signed up for a Great Books discussion group for grades 3-7, next week (November 12-16) is a meeting week.  Please make sure your child has read the selection 2 times and is prepared to discuss the story.  





The 2007-2008 St. Dominic Yearbook is "under construction." Sales will be in January. Distribution will be the last week of school in May. CONGRATULATIONS to the winners of the cover contest. 1st place - Allison Walke; the four runner-up winners are:  Abby Awad, Jacob Finkbeiner, Laura Mersmann, and Rachel Schenkel. It was a tough decision with 44 wonderful entries. All entries will be on display during November conferences outside of room 109.





The Student Council would like to thank all families for two very successful projects. The Pumpkin Contest had 45 entries, raised $1020 and received rave reviews from the residents at Three Rivers Nursing Home, Western Hills Retirement Village, Riverview Home, and Mother Margaret Hall. This week was our food drive to help the St. Vincent DePaul Society help the needy in our area. We filled 25 holiday baskets which included a $25 Kroger card for perishables. We also helped restock the pantry. Thank you. God will bless you for your generosity and love.





Book Fair Blizzard:  


Check out St. Dominic’s Scholastic Book Fair Homepage at:  � HYPERLINK "http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/stdominicschool" ��http://bookfairs.scholastic.com/homepage/stdominicschool�.  Get a sneak peak at some exclusive, award winning books that will be at our Book Fair.  Learn more about the One for Books and Classroom Wishlist programs.  Make a student wish list online, print it, and bring it to the Book Fair.  Kindergarten, first, second, and third graders will preview the Book Fair on Monday, November 12.  All students will have the opportunity to purchase books the rest of the week.  Community events will be held on Saturday, November 17 from 5:30-7 PM and Sunday, November 18 from 8 AM-1:30 PM.  There will be a special appearance by Carol Schwartz, illustrator of children’s books, at 11 AM on Sunday, November 18.  Representatives from Perfect North Slopes, Elder High School’s Hockey Team, and the TriBeta Biological Honor Society from the College of Mount St. Joseph will be present.  Flurries of reading fun will snowball into Book Fair excitement!  Please plan to attend.  Call Mary Orloff (251-2997), Angela Lewin (922-3401), Renee Kandra (347-0144) for more information.





St. Dominic’s Third Annual “Lunch With Santa” will be on Saturday, December 8, from 10:00 – 4:00. It will not be following the Delhi Christmas Parade this year. Please join us in O’Connor Hall for Christmas music, pictures with Santa; face painting; games; food; etc. with an expanded Spirit Wear Shop and Country Store with silent auctions including a signed Bengal football! The Secret Santa Shop has lots of new items! Don’t forget any crafters or bakers, items are needed for the Country Store and Cake Walk!  If anyone would like to donate a small basket or gift cards for the Silent Auction, they would be greatly appreciated! Again this year - all game, food, craft, etc. tickets can be pre-purchased before the event. Let’s get together and share St. Dominic’s Christmas spirit! More information to come later in November, or you can contact Meg Morris @ 451-0778 or Lisa Altenau @ 451-1744.





Football equipment is to be turned in this Saturday (November 10th) from 9:00am to 12:00pm at the equipment room. Banquet forms and money will be turned in at that time as well. If anyone has questions they can contact Bill Murphy or Darren Orloff.





Boys Basketball - Open Gym for St. Dominic Little league (K, 1st, 2nd grade boys) Friday 11/16/07 -- Kindergarten/1st grade = 6:00pm, 2nd grade = 7:00pm.  If you have already signed up please attend. If you have not signed up, the fee is $40 per child. You can bring your payment and fill out a release form that night.   Any questions please call Dan Dugan @ 922-8952 Season to tentatively start on 11/24.





SSgt. Michael Andriacco (son of Ann Andriacco, DRE)  is currently stationed at Bagram AFB in Afghanistan. He is involved with humanitarian efforts in the region and has asked for our help. We will be collecting new or gently used socks and gloves in all sizes for the people of this country. (Michael's unit has about 500+ children alone that they help.) The colder days are approaching and those who have shoes at all only have sandals. Please bring any donations to school or put them in the large bins in the Gathering Space.  Thank you so much for your help! Questions? Ann Andriacco 471-7741 x481.





Word of the Week  - “grateful”
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Announcements
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Volunteers

















The PTO will be having a general meeting on Tuesday November 13th at 7:00PM in the gym.  The Wellness Committee has arranged for a brief presentation from Mercy Health Plex giving parents ideas on ways to keep kids eating in a healthy manner.  We will have a lot of tables set up with our committees and Spirit Wear to buy and/or order for the holiday season.  Hope to see you all there. FYI- This is the last few days to get PTO dues in for the year.  ONLY $3.00 per family.  Any questions please call Jenny Rolfes 244-2634 or Holly Staubitz 251-3077.





Attention Parents:  The PTO Newsletter is posted on the St. Dominic School website.  You can access the newsletter under Organizations or Parents.  PTO will be displayed as one of the options.   If you click on PTO, you will then see Newsletter as one of the selections.  Please take a moment to review this valuable information before attending the PTO Meeting on Tuesday, November 13th at 7:00 p.m. in the gym.
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St. Dominic Certificate Program Order Form


Send your order to school with your child in an envelope marked “Grocery Certificates”.  Orders will be filled on Monday & Wednesday.





Name: _________________________   Date: _____





Student Name: _____________________ HR# ____





Item	Cost	 Qty	Total


Bigg’s	$50	____	_______


Dick’s Sporting Goods	$25	____	_______


Humberts’ Meats	$10	____	_______


Kohl’s	$25 	____	_______


Kroger	$25	____	_______


Robben Florist	$10	____	_______


Skyline	$5	____	_______


Speedway	$25	____	_______


Wendy’s	$10	____	_______


	Total Enclosed:	_______
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